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BELYANDO SHIRE COUNCIL

ABN 96814 177 269

Council Chambers: Cnr. Daintree & Karmoo Streets, Clermont, Q. 4721
P.O. Box 229, Telephane (07) 4953 1133 Fax (07) 4983 2973

Moranbah Office: Griffin Street, Moranbah, Q. 4744
P.O. Box 97 Telephone (07) 4941 7254 Fax (07) 4941 8666

Please address )]
vourRet. Refer to Footer COMMUnla no: sato
Dur Ref, The Chief Execiitive
Officer

25 July 2002
The Secretary
Standing Committee on Economics, Finance and Public Administration
Hou‘se ofRepresentanves House of represer%tatives Standing Committee on
Parhament House Economics, Finance and Public Administration
CANBERRA ACT 2600 67

Submission No:.... Q0.8

Date Received: ... ‘26/.1,02 .....
Dear Sir/Madam, @

Secretary: QL"“ .......................

Re:  Response to Inquiry into Local Government and Cost Shifting -

If you have any queries in relation to this matter, please contact John Torpy, Chief Executive
Officer on 4941 7254,

Yours faithfully i

L

o ‘

@John Torpy — Chief Executive Officer
ENCL
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| ‘ RESPONSE TO INQUIRY INTO LOCAL
| GOVERNMENT AND COST SHIFTING

Response to item 6 of the terms of reference
The following is a response to some of the recommendations included in Review of The

Operation of the Local Government Act 1995.).

Other Grant Support

Belyando Council does not support the proposal to treat all other grants and subsidies as
simply another source of revenue (Page 19). This proposal undermines the intent of State
and Commonwealth Governient grants that already fail to address existing funding shortfalls
and are essentially a catch up for historical underfunding.

The majority of road grants are for capital expenditure that is not included in the road funding
assessment. Our shire is in real need of funding for augmentation purposes but it is a specific
recommendation of the above Review that these augmentation needs not be taken into
account. Therefore, it is not only inequitable but illogical that augmentation funding should
be included.

Further, in smaller communities, the council often acts as the sponsoring agency for
community groups, recejving and administering the grants on behalf of the community, This
is a safe and convenient practice that would be jeopardized under the proposed
Commonwealth suggestion. .

A limitation of 5% of a Councils current general rate per annum is considered a
reasonable decrease level that allows a council opportunity to plan and maintain necessary

service Jevels without impacting too severely on rates to be levied in the forthcoming
financial year,
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Distribution of the Relative Needs Pool

| It is understood the Federal Commission has proposed the adoption of a model for
distribution of the (shortfall) funds based on the funding shortfall being allocated on a per

| capita basis throughout the state. Council would support the adoption of this model if there
were to be any change.

The use of an equal proportion of the deficit distribution methodology as utilised in
some other states and Territories would significantly disadvantage those shires with a
large deficit and benefit those who are most capable of self-sufficiency. This would
compromise the equalisation concept of the grants. Council therefore wishes to record
its strong objection to this proposal.
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